ETRPC

Minutes for Friday, September 21, 2012
Present:  Kevin McDonough (AIS); Dave Donovan (Physics); Chris Lewis (IT); Michael Kowalczyk (Mathematics); Mark Flaherty (Music); Greg Warchol (Criminal Justice); Judith Puncochar (Education); Ren VanderLind (English); Jess Thompson (CAPS); Julie Higbie (Nursing); Jennifer Myers-Jezylo (Biology)
1. Approval of the Minutes
a. Minutes from September 7, 2012 meeting approved:  moved by Flaherty; seconded by Donovan.
2. Chair
a. No report
3. Informational Technology
a. No report 
4. Help Desk
a. Announcement about new Java update went out yesterday. If people need the Classroom partition updated to the newest version of Respondus they need to come to the Help Desk or follow the instructions on the ACS’ site.
5. Instructional Design Technology Management
a. No report
6. Unfinished Business
a. Improvements to electronic faculty evaluations – Dean Walch started by explaining the history behind the shift towards online course evaluations.  Next she showed the administrative module, which allows the creation of forms for specific classes. Donovan asked if the questions can have more categories than five (strongly disagree, disagree, neutral, agree, and strongly agree).  Walch will look into this option. Puncochar raised the issue that more categories are less reliable from current research.  She suggested a percentage range would be more effective if one wants more categories.  Donovan asked if the questions for one person could be grouped.  Walch said the comments can be grouped, but not the radial dial or true/false questions.  Flaherty mentioned that some of his answers are cut off on the form. Lewis said that is browser related and he will look into a solution.  
7. New business
a. Kowalczyk reported students are cheating on their math placement exam (or not taking it seriously) and they want to revert back to having the test proctored. This will effect scheduling during orientation.   Donovan wondered how many students don’t take the test.  Kowalczyk didn’t have this data available.   Higbie raised concern that advisors wouldn’t get data in time for registration.  

Meeting adjourned 11:58 am
Submitted by: Kevin McDonough
